City of Cambridge

Public Hearing
May 9, 2016
7:00 p.m.
A public hearing for the purpose of receiving public input and public testimony concerning the proposed rezone of property by Orrin F. and Hannah L. Kindall that is currently under the ownership of Orrin’s parents, Phillip G. and Della Rae Kindall.
The reason for the rezone is to transition the property from A1 (agricultural) to A2 (agricultural transitional) to allow for a one home subdivision. Orrin and Hannah plan to build a single family, residential dwelling on the property. RP14N03W105250.

A public hearing was held on May 9, 2016 at Cambridge City Hall in the City Council Chambers at 80 S Superior Street. Mayor Nanette Rhodes called the hearing to order at 7:00 p.m. Present were Mayor Nanette Rhodes, Council President Cyrus Wert, Verl Cate, and Jeff Chance (one councilmember position still vacant).  Also present were Acting City Clerk and Public Works Superintendent Ernie Houghton, Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering, Jim Birdsall, Jerome Mapp, Jon Anderson, Tammi Holman, Lyle Sall, Orrin Kindall, Tom Lane, Eberle Umbaugh, and Brady Johnston (WCSO). The Mayor stated the purpose of the hearing is to for the council to hear public testimony and consider the pertinent facts relating to the proposed rezone, and then turned the Public Hearing over to Rob Dickinson of Washington County P&Z.
Rob Dickinson read the notice of public hearing as advertised in the News-Reporter into record.  Dickinson then asked Orrin Kindall to explain what he was doing. Kindall explained that he wanted to build a house on property that did not have any more splits available, and therefore, he had to go through the one-house subdivision process. He also wanted to be closer to his parents as they age for future care. Dickinson asked if the City Council had any questions. A discussion by the City Council followed with Councilmember Chance asking Kindall if he fully understood the setback requirements. Kindall said yes, that he understood. Dickinson then asked the audience if they had any comments. There were none. With no more comments, Dickinson asked the City Council to discuss again. Dickinson closed the Public Hearing at 7:11 pm.
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